
 

 
 
December 2023 
 
 
 
Beloved Brothers, 
 

“Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men.” (Luke 2:14) 
 
This was the great announcement of the angels, before the great event of the incarnation of the Son of God. Let us give glory to 
God, let us live in peace, and let us pray that the good will of God for the salvation of humanity reaches sinners. Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year! 
 
We are surprised at how quickly this year went by. During these last three months, as always, we have been very busy. As I have 
communicated to you in previous letters, I always remain very active, preaching in many towns and cities on the island. In the month 
of October, I was preaching for one of our missionaries, Oliver Vázquez, who started the Mount Calvary Baptist Church of 
Fantino in the city of Fantino in the north of the island, and 35 people received Christ as their Saviour. The pastor told me 
that several of them are faithfully attending church and serving the Lord. Glory to the Lord forever! 
 
In the month of November, we celebrated the 22nd anniversary of our church. Before the pandemic, we used to celebrate it as 
our “Anniversary Marathon.” This year, we had our “Anniversary Marathon” again. We planned every Sunday 
to bring visitors and present the Gospel to them, along with having a Ladies' Spectacular, a Youth 
Conference, and a Revival Campaign with Pastor Steve Sidler. Several were saved and baptized as a result 
of the work of this past month, and many made different decisions at the altar during the invitation. We 
thank the Lord for the way He worked in the heart of the church and for those who were saved because of our 
evangelistic efforts. 
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The new ministry that we started on Kilometer 13 of Haina, in the little beach area (what they call it), is growing. Please pray 
for Marcial, José, Miguel, Morena, and other new believers who have been attending the Bible study. 
 
To all the brothers and sister who have written to us and who always pray for us, thank you with all my heart. May the Lord reward 
all those who have sacrificially invested in our ministry according to His riches in glory. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. For laborers to train to start other churches 
2. For our health 
3. For our missionary program 
 
Because Jesus Christ Lives, 

Andres R. Amoros 

Andres R. & Dora Amoros 
Philippians 1:6 
 


